
Key Dates 2022 - 

• Saturday 8th October - Open Morning 

• Thursday 20th October - Last Day of Term 
1 

• Friday 21st October - Staff Development 
Day 

• Monday 31st October - Staff Development 
Day 

• Tuesday 1st November - First Day of Term 
2 

• Thursday 17th November - Sixth Form 
Open Evening 6pm-9pm 

• Friday 18th November - Day off in lieu of 
Open Morning 

• Friday 17th December - Last Day of Term 2 

Blog 
Issue 2  

7th October 2022  

 

Dear parents and carers, 

It has been a very busy two weeks since our last update and as I write this today (Friday 7th October) we are very much looking forward to 
our Open Day on Saturday when we can showcase our school to those students who are considering joining us next year. A reminder that 
as school is open for this extra day tomorrow, the school will be closed on Friday 18th November. 

I would like to start by thanking those parents of students in Year 7 and Year 12 who attended the respective Welcome Evenings last week; 
both evenings were well attended and I know from speaking to some of those who attended that they were very useful events.  

Year 11s start their first Prelim examinations today and continue until Tuesday 18th October. We wish them well for these examinations 
which will start to prepare them for what lies ahead in the summer. Once these examinations are completed and marked and returned to 
them, they will be able to see what gaps they have in their knowledge and will then work to plug those gaps in the coming months. Whilst 
discussing Year 11, I would like to remind all parents of Year 11 students that our 6th Form Open Evening is on Thursday 17th November 
from 6pm and we look forward to welcoming you to the school then to discuss our 6th form offer with you. 

Year 13 will have their first Prelims after half term but next week those students who are applying for Oxbridge places have their 
assessments and we wish them every success. 

We informed you all on our last blog of our new Classcharts system. Over 50% of parents have now signed up to this system and we have 
received some very pleasing comments about how useful parents are finding it. At the moment, as we embed the new system, we are not 
using it to its full capacity but in the coming weeks and months we will use it more and more widely so I would urge all parents who have 
not yet signed up to please do so. The details have been emailed home but if you need any assistance please contact the main school office 
who will be pleased to help you. 

This week I had the pleasure of watching some of our students perform in the Icon Theatre’s production of ‘The ballad of St John’s Car 
Park’. This was a great evening and another example of the growing range of arts-based experiences that we are offering our students. I 
look forward to providing further updates later in the year. 

In assemblies we have been discussing Black History Month and also World Mental Health day – we have provided further information 
about both of these very important events in this blog. 

Remarkably, when we send our next blog home in 2 weeks time it will be the end of this first term and the half term break will be upon us. 
The last day of term for students is Thursday 20th October and school returns on Tuesday 1st November.  

Mr L.Preston 
Principal 
Holcombe Grammar School 

The office hours are changing from Monday 10th 
October.  

Mondays-Thursdays the office will be open 
7:30am-4:30pm. 

Fridays the office will be open 7:30am-4:00pm. 



 Personal Development Lessons 2022 

Personal Development at Holcombe Grammar School is part of everything we do. Our aim is that students develop into successful, well 
rounded, confident young people who are equipped with the academic and life skills necessary to thrive in the modern world. In addition to 
academic curriculum, extra-curricular clubs and pastoral programmes already in place, all students in all year groups now have a Personal 
Development lesson each week. 

These PD lessons are delivered by the students' first port of call - their form tutors. The member of staff who see them every day and know 
them well as an individual can then offer bespoke lessons which meet the needs and aspirations of their tutees. To provide our students with 
the knowledge, skills, dispositions and habits that lead to healthy, happy and fulfilling adult lives, we have planned a curriculum that includes all 
statutory guidance on relationships education, relationships and sex education (RSE) and health education.  

This is experienced through our 'Be Your Best Self' values which define Holcombe's ethos. So far this year, all students in Year 7-12 have been 
given the opportunity to develop a Class Charter around the UN Rights of the Child, review their understanding of choices and consequences, 
communication skills and emotional resilience strategies using the Fundamental British Values. Older students in Y13 have been taught how to 
use UCAS and complete university applications, manage their time and study skills, and we have also set up some very successful mentoring 
sessions between students in different key stages.  

Our lessons promote dignity and self-worth, facilitating achievement, sharing in the life of the school community, encouraging responsibility 
and safety awareness. Using the programme of study below, we will as a school provide more opportunities to learn and engage in the 
challenges of a 21st century world with positivity, character and resilience. 



 The Shaw Award returns to Holcombe 

In March 2021, Mr Ted Shaw reached out to Holcombe Grammar School. He informed 
the school that his brother, Nevil Shaw, was a student there in the 1960s. Nevil put in a 
lot of effort at school and eventually earned a place at Swansea University, but he 
tragically passed away at the young age of 19 and was never able to take up his position 
there. 
 
The Nevil Shaw Award was established by the school in the 1960s in Nevil's memory to 
recognise a student each year who best represents all the school stands for. 
 
When Mr Ted Shaw contacted us in March 2021, he explained that he was now in poor 
health himself and wanted to know if the award was still being given out at the school. 
Unfortunately, the award had ceased some time ago due to changes in leadership over 
the years. Mr Shaw then worked closely with the school to create a new prize to be        
re-introduced to Holcombe to ensure that his brother's memory would continue to be 
honoured. At the end of each school year, one student will once again receive the Nevil 
Shaw Award for their dedication to their studies and hard work, as well as for living by 
the school's core values. 
 
Sadly, Mr Ted Shaw also passed away in May 2021. Ted specified in his will that he 
wanted the award to be brought back to Holcombe Grammar School. With this, he 
generously donated £1,000 to the school, which will cover the cost of the prizes awarded 
to the winning student each year for the following 20 years. 
 
In light of this, Holcombe Grammar School is pleased to present The Shaw Award, which 
now honours both Nevil and Ted. 
 
Nathan Croft, a Year 13 student, received the first Shaw Award from the school on Friday 
9th September 2022. Nathan is a fine student who embodies the values of kindness and 
generosity and demonstrates determination in his academic pursuits. 
 
"I was delighted to explain the history to this award in our Year 13 assembly and then to 
present the inaugural award in the names of two remarkable brothers," says principal 
Lee Preston. "Congratulations to Nathan for this achievement. We're excited to offer this 
prize to a new student in the summer of 2023." 



 Black History Month 

October is Black History Month. The theme for this year’s 
celebrations in ‘Action Not Words’. We began Black History 
Month with assemblies in which students learnt about the 
importance of celebrating  the contributions of Black people 
from the Caribbean and Africa to British society. This was linked 
to article 28 and article 2 of the United Nations Convention on 
the Rights of the Child (UNCRC). Article 28 says every child is 
entitled to an education and article 2 says every child is entitled 
to be free from non-discrimination.   

One of the activities which will take place this BHM is an Art 
Competition which is open to students and members of staff. 
We encourage all members of the Holcombe school community 
to showcase their talent in this competition. Whilst the 
celebration of Black History Month is important to our school 
community, at Holcombe Grammar we celebrate the diversity of 
our community all year round as we work together in a 
environment where respect is paramount because everything 
we do is in the best interest of the child. 



 The Holcombe Library 

Our library has started the academic year to a tremendous success! Students have 
made use of the space for quiet work and revision, and the list of book borrowers is 
already pages long. Students and staff alike are of course encouraged to continue 
visiting the Library at lunch, making use of the community space. Of course, each day 
clubs run in the Library. Have a look and see what is on offer! 

Open to all 
students at 
Lunch from 

1:20pm-1:50pm 





DofE update  Term 1 2022 

Well done to the 29 students from Year 11 who all took part in the Bronze 
Qualifying Expedition over the last weekend of September. All five groups on the 
venture performed really well and took the torrential rain on the Saturday 
afternoon and evening in their stride. All the groups where strong showing good 
navigation skills and teamwork over the course of the weekend. The students’ 
performance on the expedition is encouraging for the future with Silver DofE 
enrolments taking place after Half Term. I hope that many of these students will 
sign up. Can I also say a big thank you to the staff that helped out over the 
weekend as the expedition could not run without them, Miss King, Miss 
Panayiotou, Mrs Thompson, Miss Wilson and Mr Zygmant. 

 

Mr Giles Phillips 

DofE Awards Manager 

World Mental Health Day  

Monday is World Mental Health Day and the theme for this year is to make 
mental health and wellbeing a priority for all. We have talked about this in 
assemblies this week and have asked students that may have issues with their 
mental health or are finding things difficult, to reach out and talk to somebody. If 
you think that your child needs some support then please let us know. If we 
cannot help than we will signpost you to someone who can.  #TimetoTalk   



Thinking at Holcombe 

The focus this edition is Thinking in Lessons 

One major shift that students will experience this academic year is the updated and revamped icons used for thinking tools in all lessons. In your child’s lessons, they will be 

familiar with using thinking maps, hats and keys. They will also expect tasks based on learning habits, such as retrieval practices, feedback and paired work. At Holcombe, these 

practices are now sign posted to students with quick and simple icons. In a lesson, tasks for thinking and learning will become routinely implemented when students see these 

icons on the board. Have a look at a few samples below and do discuss with your child the use and significance of their thinking habits at school!  


